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Minutes for Friday, October 1, 2021
President:  Jan Daum called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM, and welcomed 17 attendees. An opening prayer was said and Jan reminded us to start each day with Hope, Prayer and Humor.
Minutes:  Minutes from the last meeting on Friday, September 3, 2021 were not read. They were sent out or a copy was made available for those without email.  The minutes were approved with one correction.
Financial Secretary & Treasurer’s Report: Ginny Carrington was not able to attend, however Jan reported our beginning balance as of October 1 was $4438.02 - the same as the ending balance after payments and deposits listed for September. $45.00 was collected for dues during the meeting.
Prayer Line and Correspondence:  Margie VanderMyde, was unable to attend the meeting. We are asking her to send a “missing you” card to Lisa Drummond.  Her emails are not going through and we are unable to reach her by phone. The prayer was recited for all those currently and previously on the list.
Funeral Reception Coordinator:  Marianne McCloskey reported there were no funeral receptions during the month of September, but we lost two more of our sister Theresians: Pat Amos and Donna Hull. May they rest in peace.
Call Line:  Jan asked everyone to look at the Theresians’ Roster and call the person above and below their name to be sure they are getting all the announcements. Terry Greer volunteered to take over the Call Line.
OLD BUSINESS:  
Parish Picnic:  Marianne McCloskey reported we will still have the Picnic from noon to 3:00 P.M. on October 3, 2021 following the 10:30 A.M. Mass.  We are purchasing all the food and are not asking the parish to bring anything.  Donations will be gratefully accepted to offset the cost. Food will be served from noon to 2:00 P.M. Signup sheets are available for helpers. We still need people to help with the Popcorn machine, and help with clean up. Everyone serving food must wear a mask.  We will have a horse for children’s rides donated by Karen Mohnach.  Unfortunately we will not have anyone doing face painting for the kids. Mindy volunteered to put the items donated into baskets for the Picnic raffle prizes. Thank you to all who donated items for the Picnic raffle baskets.
Fund Raising ideas:  Donna Raschke was not able to attend for the Bingo update.  Mindy Scott passed around a sheet of several ideas for fund raising.

Holiday Cookie Sale:  The Holiday Cookie Sale has been changed to a Craft sale with raffle baskets, due to the increase in Covid numbers.  Glenda, Trish and Jan will see what crafts we have left from before the pandemic. Mindy Scott offered to donate a basket from her family. Raffle baskets will be displayed before and after the Masses on December 4, 5, 11 and 12.  The Craft sale will be held Sunday, December 12 between the Masses and the winning Raffle tickets will be drawn at 10 a.m. that day. You do not need to be present to win. Raffle tickets will be 6 for $5.00 or $1.00 each and can be purchased any of these weekends. People can also trade canned goods for craft items in addition to craft items for sale. Jan will send the announcement for the bulletin the next week after the November meeting and on the TV screen in the Commons Area. We will discuss whether we have the baskets available for show and ticket sales November 27 and 28 at the November meeting since that is Thanksgiving weekend.
Nominating Committee for Officers: Linda Gregory and Glenda Espiritu are working on finding a new Treasurer and Vice President to serve for 2022-2023.  Elections will be at the December meeting.  
Walk for Alzheimer’s:  Mary Sinisi reminded everyone that she will be walking for Alzheimer’s October 2 to raise money for Research.  There is a donation box on the front table if anyone would like to contribute. Donna Hull started the walk a couple of years ago, we will miss her.
Email reminders:  Jan reminded everyone to change the subject line if you tag onto another email or respond, and be sure to put “Theresians” in the subject of new emails to catch everyone’s attention. This is getting better. Be sure to delete the old message if your message is something new.

NEW BUSINESS:  
Blood Mobile:  Mary Beth Mayer reported St. Therese is hosting the Red Cross Blood Mobile on October 26 from noon to 6 p.m. We need volunteers to help set up, sign people in, watch areas to be sanitized and put tables away afterward.  A signup sheet is going around. We will not be bringing in any sandwiches or cookies this time because of Covid restrictions. The Red Cross is suppling all the drinks and snacks. Don’t forget to wear your mask.
Father Gregory:  It was great to have Father Gregory stop in and say a prayer for us since we were unable to have Mass today.
Food Train:  The idea of a food train was brought up for families in crisis in our Parish.  It was decided that Jan would contact the Social Ministry group to see if they have thought of something like this.

Hostesses for next meeting:  Linda Gregory and Betty Zahn volunteered to act as hostesses in November. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
Postage has gone up again as of today.

Betty Zahn brought in cards and calendars if anyone wants them. They will be in the Theresians box.

Remember to wear your mask, socially distance and get vaccinated for the flu and Covid.
Thank you to Mindy Scott and Glenda Espiritu for serving as hostesses for today’s meeting. 
The next Theresian meeting will be Friday, November 5. Social time will start at 9:40 A.M. and the meeting will begin at 10:00 A.M., followed by the Rosary at 11:15 and noon Mass. 
There being no other business, the closing prayer was read and Jan adjourned the meeting at 11:10 AM. 
Respectfully submitted,

Chriss Lawrence, Recording Secretary 



